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18 September 2008
Dear Mr. Bible,

Yesterday, September 17, I first received, via an afternoon FAX at my home, your letter dated September 15, 2008 that Jim Rogers has now distributed to many in the media – even though some of my Board of Regents colleagues on your copy list have not received it yet.  You seem to be laboring under a great misunderstanding of what I said, or you seem to be misrepresenting it.  I will assume that the problem is the former.

In your first paragraph, you quote part of a factual statement I made to a reporter from Mr. Rogers’ Reno KRNV television station: “one of our problems is that we’ve built our economy, especially the 73 percent of it now down in Clark County, on gaming, and overwhelmingly, gaming and hospitality does not need, sad to say, a well educated work force.”  Since you take issue with this statement, let’s review the facts that it summarizes.

First, about 73% of Nevada’s population now lives in Clark County, and thus about the same proportion of our economy lies there.  Second, the biggest industry in the foundation of Clark County and Nevada’s economy is gaming and hospitality, including food service, resorts, hotels, entertainment and associated activities.  Third, a significant majority of the jobs in those industries do not require higher education and a significant majority of the good folks working in them don’t have college degrees.  Thus, one needs a good work ethic, but does not need a college degree to change a bed, serve food, deal cards, park cars, etc.  All those points are accurate, and are included in what I said, only summarized there in fewer words.

Later in your letter – in your fifth paragraph – you allege that in the interview I “expound[ed] on what gaming does and does not value”.  The first (direct) quote you used did not address what gaming does and does not value, and in fact I do not recall addressing it at all in the one hour and 20 minutes of the interview for which I sat with KRNV’s reporter.  Certainly, the portions that KRNV used did not address my view of what gaming does or does not value.  Based on the mischaracterization of what I was discussing, you erroneously suggest (especially in your second paragraph) that I do not understand that gaming and hospitality indeed have many jobs (but not a majority of their jobs) that do require higher education.  You also seem erroneously to imply in your second paragraph – without any foundation at all – that I do not appreciate the contributions of many from gaming and hospitality to Nevada and especially to higher education.

First, in part of the interview that Mr. Rogers’ TV station chose not to use, I mentioned some of the kinds of technical and back-of-the-house jobs that you cite in your letter that do require higher education, especially engineering.  I also pointed out that the Nevada System of Higher Education has provided good service to gaming and hospitality, especially via the hotel school at the University of Nevada at Las Vegas.  I especially noted that the hotel school is one of the best and we will try to protect it as we make budget cuts.  In short, despite your tone of reproach and your erroneous suggestion that I don’t understand gaming and hospitality’s work force needs, the record shows clearly that I do understand them and that I have no disagreement with the things you state in the third paragraph of your letter.

Second, your fourth paragraph nicely summarizes some of the contributions of gaming and hospitality folks to Nevada and higher education, but the fifth paragraph’s mischaracterization of what I said seems to suggest that I don’t appreciate those contributions.  As I said above, I did not address “what gaming does and does not value”, as you put it, and I certainly did not say, imply or mean that gamers and NRA members do not value and support higher education in Nevada.  I know they do value and support it, and I am on record expressing appreciation for their support.  Hence, there is no disagreement between us as concerns your fourth paragraph.

Given that 1) my plain words that you quoted are completely factual and accurate, 2) my words do not go at all to the fact that gaming has significant needs for a minority of its workforce with very good higher education, and 3) I did not at all address, and certainly did not denigrate, the contributions of gamers to higher education and Nevada, what’s the point of your letter?

Are you writing to support Jim Rogers’ crusade to bash anyone who stands up for the true public interest by recognizing that Nevada does not need and cannot afford new or increased taxes?  I hope that’s not the case, because that’s not an activity worthy of you, and it will not bring credit upon the NRA membership.  I hope that your members understand that Nevada’s state and local public sector is already big enough relative to our economy and population, and therefore that any increase in tax revenues as a fraction of our economy leads to a net decrease in economic and job growth and total human wellbeing in our state, regardless of how well the new revenues are spent.

Instead of firing off a completely erroneous letter attacking me based on mischaracterization of my words and views, why didn’t you exercise the civility to contact me directly and discuss the matter?  We’ve met before, and you must know that my door, telephone and e-mail are open to you if you come in good faith and with wholesome intent.  Had you done so, we could have discussed how to help higher education, gaming and all Nevada address their current economic and state budget problems constructively.  In fact, despite your untimely and erroneous letter, we can still do so.  If working in good faith to address Nevada, gaming and higher education’s real problems in a constructive manner is on your agenda, please contact me at 775-882-2935 or at RonKnecht@aol.com,

Very truly yours,


Ron Knecht

Regent, District 9

Copies: Regents, Chancellor Rogers & NRA Directors, as per Mr. Bible’s letter
